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TSA NEWS

Minutes: Winter BOG

by Andy G. Grubbs

The 1987 Texas Speleological Association winter
Board of Governors meeting was held Jan. 24 in the
Freeman Aquatic Building, SWTSU, San Marcos.

The meeting was called to order by Brian Burton,
TSA chair, at 5 p.m. Twenty-two members were present.
I. Treasurer’s Report

Johanna Reece gave the treasurer’s report, stating

that the current balance was $2,946.48. The minutes

of the previous meeting were read and amended. Linda

Palit moved that they be approved. Bill Elliott

seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

II. Committee Reports

1. Conservation: A.G. Grubbs stated that correspon-
dence had been received from cavers in other
regions, asking for information about Austin’s
watershed protection ordinance.. Mike Walsh sug-
gested that the TSA support the proposed cave law
and asked for funds to help distribute copies of it to
legislators.

2. Publications: Jay Jorden and Dale Pate gave the
report. Dale stated that the December issue of the
TC was being printed. He also said that he has
about 40 boxes of back issues and needed a place to
store them. Since he has the back issues, Dale said
that he is the person to contact for anyone who
missed copies of the TC. Jay stated that the Febru-
ary Caver was about ready, and that anyone who
had a late trip or accident report should get them in
as soon as possible.

3. Safety: Jay Jorden gave the report. He has a draft
copy of the new NCRC manual. There was discus-
sion on having a practice rescue session sometime.

4. TPWD Liaison: Mike Walsh reported that the per-
mit to work on Gorman Falls had been renewed for
1987; it will take another year or two to finish the
work there. Sometime in April or May, there may
be a TSA project on the Sergeant Ranch, a 6,500-
acre ranch near Brackettville just acquired by
TP&W. TP&W returned a signed copy of the
Memorandum of Understanding with the TSA;
Brian Burton signed it at the meeting. Mike Walsh
resigned as chairman of the TP&W Liaison Com-
mittee; he nominated Jim Beall for the position.
Linda Palit seconded; approval was unanimous.

5. Logo Committee: Jay Jorden reports that there is
about $380 in the bank, drawing interest. Decals are
coming. John Spence has the remaining 30-40 TSA

III.

patches. T-shirts will be printed soon. The Logo
Committee has recouped the original investment by
TSA and is now happily running in the black.

My Mommy Was a Caver: Mary Standifer is in Aus-
tralia trying to sell My Mommy Was a Caver there.
Other copies can be had in Austin.

Shelter Committee: Johanna Reece said that a new
16- by 16-foot wall tent with a rain fly costs $1,100.
A used Army GP tent of the same size is $395.00.
Discussion about what we really need followed. Used
funeral tents and very large tarps were suggested;
the discussion ended when Dale moved to table it
and we moved into old business.

Old Business

Linda Palit moved to approve $350.00 for the TSA
Shelter Committee, to be spent on a suitable shelter.

Jay Jorden seconded the motion. Bill Mixon volun-

teered to store it. The motion passed unanimously.

Iv.
1.

New Business

Texzas Caver: Dale Pate stated that he would sell
sets of old issues at a reduced price in an effort to
clear out the excess that needed to be stored. Mike
Walsh pointed out that these old issues are a very
valuable part of the TSA’s heritage. Bill Elliott sug-
gested that we give sets to all the grottos. Bill
Mixon offered to store them. Cutting down the press
run as a way to limit the surplus was suggested.
Johanna Reece stated that for the last two years,
the average cost of printing and mailing the Tezas
Caver has been $371.00 per issue.

Bat Conservation International: Bill Elliott raised
the question of the TSA purchasing a membership
in BCI. He suggested that spending $50 or $100
would show our support for bat conservation. Wil-
liam Russell asked about student rates. Rod Goke
questioned the appropriateness, saying that he and
many other members of the TSA were already
members of BCI and that, since there is no mechan-
ism for institutional members, that this was really
just a donation. Bill Elliott stated that TSA could
give BCI $100 because we had $3,000 and only
needed $600 for the Teras Caver. It was pointed
out, however, that the c costs about $2,300 per
year. Bill Elliott moved that TSA buy a supporting
membership in BCI for $50. Dan King seconded and
it was passed. And it was suggested that BCI get a
reciprocal membership in TSA.

Terry Holsinger stated that the Spring TSA Con-
vention would probably be at Cave-Without-a-
Name on April 11-12.

4. Bill Elliott moved to adjourn. Allan Cobb seconded.



